
Notice Re: Entry into Western District Courthouses 
Effective March 16, 2020 

 
The Centers for Disease Control having advised people to take precautions in light of the 
COVID-19 virus (coronavirus) outbreak, the following individuals SHOULD NOT ENTER THE 
COURTHOUSE: 

  
 Persons who have been diagnosed with or have had contact with anyone who has been 

diagnosed with coronavirus (COVID-19) 
 

 Persons with a fever, cough, difficulty breathing, flu-like symptoms, or other symptoms 
of respiratory illness 
 

 Persons who have traveled to the countries of China, Italy, Iran, Japan, or South Korea in 
the past 14 days, or have come into close contact with anyone who has traveled to those 
countries within the past 14 days 
 

 Persons who have been asked to self-quarantine by any health care provider or agency 
  
If you are scheduled or required to appear at this Courthouse (or otherwise need to visit offices in 
the building), and you are unable to enter because of these restrictions, please proceed as 
follows: 
 

If you are represented by an attorney in a case, please contact your attorney; 
 
For U. S. District Court matters, please call the Clerk’s Office At (502) 599-3638;  
 
For U. S. Probation/Pretrial matters, please call the U.S. Probation Office at (502) 681-
1000; 
 
For business with the U.S. Marshals Service, please call the Marshals Service (502) 588-
8000. 

 
 
 


